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Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board 
Regular Meeting Minutes
February 5, 2009
Public Safety Building
Open Action Items:

	Due date
	Responsibility
	Action Item

	Suspended
	Rosenbaum, G. Shogren, Kierig, Phillips, & Lozier
	37. Develop a concrete plan for bicycle parking throughout the city; explore the applicability of WVU’s planning process and substance to the cities parking garages.

	03/05/09
	Spencer and Gmeindl
	38. Schedule a meeting with the new director of the CVB to discuss bringing a large bicycle rally to Morgantown.

	01/08/09
	Gmeindl, G. Shogren, & Spencer
	52. Speak to Chief of Police regarding delinquent cyclists in the downtown area. .

	No status
	Kierig
	54. Get a name from the WVU Police Chief of an officer that could serve on the BB. 

	4/18/09
	Gmeindl, Spencer
	62. Attend WV State Bicycling Meeting, Charleston

	03/05/09
	Gmeindl
	63. Ask for Chris Phillips resignation from the BB

	03/05/09
	Gmeindl, Wamsley
	64. Request to City Manager Boroff that the Bicycle Parking Plan to be included in the fiscal year 2009-10 City budget. (Also notify Traffic Commission Director Nutter.) 

	3/05/09
	Hein
	65. Revise PSI/City MOU and get Bicycle Board concurrence

	
	Wamsley
	66. Learn downtown business bicycle parking preferences.

	2/5/09
	Wamsley
	67. Get Terry Cutright’s agreement with the High and Spruce Street bicycle parking plan

	2/5/09
	Gmeindl
	68. Give Dan Boroff a heads up that the Bicycle Board is likely to request $3K - $9K for bicycle racks

	
	
	


Meeting Minutes:

Agenda Item 1 (Schmooze time and Call to Order) 

The February 2009 monthly meeting of the Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board (BB) was called to order at 6:35 p.m. at the Public Safety Building by Chairman Frank Gmeindl with the following members attending:

· Frank Gmeindl, Don Spencer, Tyler Pearson, Paul Becker , John Lozier, Don Dickerson,   Jim Rye, Chip Wamsley, Janel Bedard, and Jonathan Rosenbaum.  

· Absent members: Chris Phillips, Alice Vernon, Hugh Kierig, Derek Springston, Marilyn Newcome, Betsy Shogren, and gunnar Shogren.
· Visitors:  Nick Hein
Agenda Item 2 (Agenda)

2/5/09 BB Meeting Agenda was approved 
Agenda Item 3 (Minutes of last meeting): 

12/4/08 BB Meeting Minutes were approved.  

Agenda Item 4 (Action Items):
· #37, 38, 52, 62 – remain open (see table above for content).  

· #54 – no status reported (remains open, see table above)
· #59-61 – completed (BB members received via email reference for Bicycling and the Law; Paul Becker joined BB) 
Agenda Item 5 (Ripe Banana Issues):
· Janel Bedard discussed conversation with Richard Meritzer on SLM in Pittsburgh.

· “Uphill Struggle Challenge” to be discussed at next BB meeting.

· Chris Phillips has only attended one BB meeting.  No one objected to asking for his resignation. 
· WV ranked by LAB as the least bike-friendly state in the Nation. Kimberly Broughton has organized a symposium in Charleston (April 18, 2009) to try to get this ranking improved. So far, 70 folks have signed up to attend (from throughout WV), including Chair Gmeindl. 
Agenda Item 6 (Traffic Skills 101 Course)
· BB members Bedard, Rye, Springston were recognized for taking the Traffic Skills 101 course during January (Rye, Springston completed and Bedard will be done soon)

· A special offering of the Traffic Skills 101 course to Police and other individuals from Buckhannon  scheduled for 1/31-2/1  had to be postponed due to a murder in Buckhannon.
· Saturday, Feb. 6 begins the next set of 3 sessions for the Traffic Skills 101 course (contact Chairman Gmeindl if interested).  

Agenda Item 7 (Positive Spin [PSI] City Contract)
PSI Director Nick Hein discussed the DRAFT Memorandum of Understanding (MOU—distributed to BB members) that will go to Jeff Mikorski (Assistant City Manager) to allow hiring, expenditures, and reimbursements in accordance with City protocol for the “Morgantown Effective Bicycling Education Program” (MEBEP) Grant that the BB received from WVDOH.  
Once the MOU is finalized and takes effect, a “standing” agenda item on BB Monthly Meetings will be to review and approve invoices submitted by PSI. The following changes were made:

· Change GBLC-PBP to MEPEP

· Under item 4. (Responsibilities):  Remove the last 4 bulleted items. 

· Under “PSI agrees to” (a subset of item 4.), add:  PSI will provide monthly reports to the BB.  
Under PSI, discussion also ensued about the clause “Ensure that all persons entering and working in the facility are registered as volunteers with PSI.” The purpose of this clause was so such workers would be covered by PSI’s liability insurance.  

-Within Item 5 (Insurance):  Need to discuss with Jeff Mikorski before editing etc.

-Within Item 6 (Liability):  Strike “That’s Life;-)”

-Within Item 7 (Additional Agreements), c.: change “bike safety education grant” to MEBEP.

-Item 8 (Term) needs to be discussed with Jeff Mikorski.  The start date of January 31, 2009 needs to be removed and left blank for now, and a date entered that corresponds to the date that WVDOH provides the funds for start-up of the MEBEP.  We expect to receive the funds no earlier than May 2009, and we may not be able to launch MEBEP activities until August. Given that we may have up to 3 years to spend the funds, a clause should be added after January 31, 2010 “and will automatically renew…”.  Don Spencer emphasized that the MOU must have a termination clause. 
-PSI Director Hein will make revisions as described and present again to BB at the next meeting. 

Agenda Item 8 (Bicycle Parking). 
Chip Wamsley has been taking the leadership with this effort and asked:

· Should he come up with a proposal and submit it to the Traffic Commission or speak to Dan Boroff and Terry Hough first or is there another suggested sequence?
· Do we need to launch a study on the use of bike parking?
Janel suggested that we engage a WVU class in carrying out such study in order to insure proper placement of the racks.  Ensuing discussion suggested that this would not be necessary, since the BB membership (as riders) know the key places.  

Chip is willing to speak with downtown businesses about rack placement (e.g., are they for it, potential impact on their business). If one or more businesses on a given block do not want sidewalk bicycle parking, then we propose to use one auto parking spot (rack that is corralled off) for that block. (Side note:  The Morgantown Public Library and Adventures Edge have already contacted PSI.  PSI has racks and will provide them.) Don Spencer said it is important that we get input/engagement from Terry Cutright (Director of Mainstreet Morgantown.  

Chip reviewed range of costs for different types of bicycle parking posts:  Depending on the model chosen, it is estimated that $3500 to $8800 would be sufficient to purchase the quantity needed.  Flair type rack design is least expensive, but the post and ring may be more attractive, are easiest to install, and can be engraved with “City of Morgantown” or some other logo. 

After Chip speaks to local business and he/others discuss the issue with Terry Cutright, he will report findings back to the BB. Frank voiced support and thanks for Chip’s efforts. 

Frank will give Dan Boroff “heads up” re: need to include funding for bicycle parking in the 2009-10 fiscal year City budget.

Agenda Item 9 (Year of Active Transport)

Don Spencer described the upcoming "Year of Active Transport" (March 09-Jan 10) in Morgantown to encourage use of mass transit as well as walking and bicycling for transportation.  There is a "building momentum/planning" meeting, coordinated by Dr. Bill Reger-Nash, this Tues 5 pm Public Safety Building; all parties who are interested in promoting this venture should have representation (Rye and Spencer will attend and represent BB—other BB members are encouraged to attend as possible).  A goal is to have one logo to market all activities and to begin constructing a related packet of information, coordinating activities, etc.  MEBEP implementation by BB (e.g., LAB Traffic Skills 101 courses, extensive social marketing) as well as bicycle parking plan for Morgantown and next year’s “Uphill Struggle” event are important components. 

Other

· Question was raised as to what happened to the $30K that was in the City Budget for the SLM? Don said all of it would carry over to 2009-10 budget.

· Frank, Don and Janel will meet with Dr. Ron Eck Monday 2/9 about the SLM.

· All members:  Please be here on time (6:30 sharp) for future BB meetings.

· Next Thurs (2/11/09):  We will have the MEBEP meeting, 6-8 pm.  Paul Becker graciously volunteered his home for this (245 Allison Street)—Thanks to Don Dickerson for the use of his home for the January meeting.
· Frank noted that he planned to travel by bicycle to the April 18 State Bicycling meeting in Charleston.  He is hoping that there will be a BB contingent present and that someone else also will bicycle to the meeting.   

Chairman Gmeindl adjourned the meeting at 8:26 pm

Minutes submitted by Jim Rye, 2/10/09
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